SAC Board Meeting Minutes – March 16 & 17, 2018
Teleconference
Sylvain Bourque – SB - Chair
Stephen Szikora – SS

Jay Allardyce – JA – Recording Secretary

Bruce Friesen - BF
George Domaradzki – GD
Jordan Lewis - JL
Friday, March 16, 2018

Meeting called to order at 9:00 pm MDT
1. Approval of Past Meeting Minutes
· Moved by JA, seconded by GD that the meeting minutes from the November and January meetings be accepted by the Board; all in favor
· JA will post the meeting minutes on the website

2. SAC Trophies
· No nominations were received for the Jim McCollum Award for Innovation
· The Board has decided not to award this award for 2017 as no nominations were received
· JA will present this new award at the AGM and encourage clubs in attendance to consider worthy nominees for 2018
· The Board discussed the need to send out the call for nominations for the awards well in advance of the AGM

· Phil Stade has handed in his resignation as Trophy Committee chair and the Board will need to find a replacement for 2018

3. Youth Bursary
· David Collard has offered to be the coordinator for the Youth Bursary for 2018 and the Board accepts David’s offer

4. AGM Planning
· JA will cover the Insurance Report during the AGM
· Chris Gough will present on behalf of the Sport Committee
· JL to talk about the 150 Pin
· JA to share the results of the zone elections

· Patrick McMahon to do a presentation on Club Marketing immediately after lunch

5. Zone Elections
· BF, as Returning Officer, presented the results of the election

· JA was nominated for the Prairie Zone and GD was nominated for the Eastern Ontario Zone

· JA and GD are the Prairie Zone and Eastern Ontario Zone Directors by acclamation

· No nomination was received for the Alberta Zone

· Moved by BF, seconded by SS that JL be appointed as the Alberta Zone Director

6. Fee Structure
· Moved by BF, seconded by SS that the fee structure for 2018 is unchanged from 2017; all in favor
7. Budget and Financials
· SS noticed that the number reported in the financial report prepared by the auditor had a wrong figure down for the Flight Training and Safety Committee ($2,617 which may have been the $10,000 SAC receives from the insurer)

· SS walked the Board through the Auditor’s Report

· SS walked the Board through his proposed budget

· Moved by SS, seconded by JL that the draw from the Pioneer Fund be 3%, the draw from the Youth Bursary be 3% and the draw from the Wolf Mix be 5% for 2018; all in favor
8. Free Flight
· Cost was lower than in previous years because there were only two issues in 2017

· The Editor has expressed challenges in getting enough content to fill more than two issues

Meeting adjourned at 11:15 pm MDT
Saturday, March 17, 2018

Meeting called to order at 9:00 am MDT

9. Safety Improvement Grant
· The Board discussed the merits of continuing the Safety Improvement Grant going forward
· The program has been quite successful in terms of increasing safety-related expeditures and has help to reduce the amount of unrestricted funds held by the associations
· The concern is that if we continue with the program at the same level, the associations assets will decrease

· Moved by SS, seconded by GD that unused funds will not be carried forward to future years and clubs that have unused funds will need to use these funds by December 31, 2018; all in favor
· The Board has decided to spend the next several months brainstorming a potential new program and decided in November whether to continue with a Safety Grant in the future
10. Budget
· Moved by SB, seconded by BF that the 2018 budget be accepted; all in favor
11. Insurance
· Keith Hay reports that there will be no changes to the insurance program in 2018 and the rates will remain the same for 2018

· Keith Hay recommends that we accept the insurance renewal package for 2018

· Moved by SB, seconded by SS that the Board accept the insurance renewal package for 2018; all in favor
12. Next Year’s AGM
· SB has discussed holding next year’s AGM in Quebec with the CVVQ President has suggested to the Board that the AGM be held in Quebec City in 2019
· The Board accepts SB’s recommendation
13. Board Executive
· The Board positions will be as follows for 2018:

· Sylvain Bourque - President

· George Domaradzki – President

· Jay Allardyce – Treasurer

· Stephen Szikora – Secretary

· The Committee chairpersons will be as follows for 2018:

· Dan Cook – FTSC

· Joerg Stieber – Sporting Committee

14. Rideau Valley Airpark Shares
· 100 shares of 853849 Ontario Limited  were transferred from Soaring Association of Canada to Rideau Valley Soaring School
Meeting adjourned at 10:00 am MDT

Next Board meeting by phone in September

Next in-person Board meeting in November; location TBD
